
Ardrossan Junior Senior High School 
School Council Meeting Minutes 

September 21st, 2020 
 

In Attendance:  MJ Nam, Skip Gordon, Paul Schwartz, Lonnie Hicks, Ron Horton, Hannah Q, Asma 
Ammouneh, Jacqueline Fraser, Jackie Anderson, Jen Mailer, Jessica Smith, Wendy Marty, Angela Ayers, 
Shelly Gall Christenson, Celeste Burdinsky, Tracey Silliker, Monica Benoit, Jennie March, Pollyanna 
Peters, Kasia Spiker, Kay-Lee Nygren, Cathy Farnell 
 
1. Call to Order:  6:31 p.m.  

 
2. Welcome and Introductions:  

MJ Nam thanked everyone for joining the meeting and explained that as we have no current 
Chair she would run the meeting tonight. 
 

3. Approval of Minutes from June 1, 2020 meeting.  
 

4. Discussion re filling this year’s positions for PAC.  MJ advised that there are typically meeting 
approximately every 2 months.  Last year there were extra meetings resulting from the funding 
changes.  The positions were filled as follows: 
 
Jackie Anderson – Chair and COSC Representative 
Jennie March – Vice-Chair 
Cathy Farnell - Secretary 
 

5. Trustee Report - Skip Gordon 
 
See attached report titled Parent Council Meeting September, 2020 
 

6. Administration Report – MJ Nam 
 
See attached report titled Administration Report. 
 
In addition, the following was discussed: 
 
Respecting the Budget: 
- Allocation of Funds was received today and is based on the number of students.  The school’s 

allocation was $113,000 and it will be used for classroom configurations, learning gaps and 
mental health supports. 

 
Information about Brightspace and logging into parent accounts will be sent tomorrow. 
 

7. Student Council Report – Hannah Q. 
 
See attached Student council report. 
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8. Mental Health Capacity Building – Asma Ammouneh and Jacqueline Fraser 
 
This is year 3 of the 3 year Mental Health Capacity Building Project. 
 
Asma and Jacqueline are available to help PAC, so please let them know how we want them to 
help out.  They are currently working on getting to know the students, families and staff.  Information 
from them will be shared in the Bison Tracks. 
 
There was a parent question about support in relation to the recent motor vehicle accident involving 
youths from the area.  MJ advised that the counselors at the school are having conversations 
around that accident and available to help. 
 

9. No new business. 
 

10. No CPF report. 
 

11. Correspondence  - will be provided to Jackie as Chair. 
 

12. Staff/Teacher Report – Mr. Horton 
 
Thank you for the parent support. 
 

13. Next Meeting – November 30, 2020.  Format will depend on what is safe at that time.  
 
14. Adjournment – 7:04 pm 
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